
  

 

WYVERN SPORT TERM 2 - WEEK 9, 2015 
 
NO Saturday Winter Sport – Saturday 20 June, 
2015 
 
CIS Cross Country – June Eastern Creek – Thursday 
11 June 2015 
The CIS Cross Country Championships took place at 
Eastern Creek, with 3 Wyvern students joining 
hundreds of others from around NSW. Matthew 
Torrible and Henry Isherwood competed in the 10 
years event over the 2km course. Both boys were 
toward the front of the pack at the halfway mark, 
with Henry and Matthew pushing hard. The boys can 
be very proud of their efforts which did not decline 
over the remainder of the race, with Henry 39th 
overall and Matthew 45th overall.  
 
Bili Robertson was the 3rd Wyvern student involved 
in the 11 years event over a gruelling 3km's.  Bili has 
had great success at this event in recent years, but 
his age group has many excellent runners capable of 
winning on their day. Bili positioned himself well 
early, running comfortably in the top 4 runners. Past 
halfway, Bili was in 2nd place before one of his 
competitors made a quick move up an incline 
pushing Bili back to 3rd. But like a true champion, 
Bili responded over the last kilometre to hold the 
lead when it counted, winning his race by around 10 
metres. This is the 3rd year in succession that Bili 
has been named as CIS champion in his age division. 
This achievement is certainly very special, given the 
standard of competition at this event. Bili will now 
progress to the NSWPSSA Cross Country 
Championships to be held in July. 

 
Bili Robertson 
 

 
Henry Isherwood – orange shoes 
 

 
Matthew Torrible 
 
Athletics Trials 
The Newington Preparatory Schools Inter-House 
Athletics Carnival is to be held Term 3 on the 5th of 
August. Heats and Finals of all but 2 events are 
contested on the day. In order to complete every 
event on the day, we need to trial for the 800m 
before the carnival. This event is run as a straight 
final on the day for the 8/9, 10, 11 and 12 year age 
groups. Trial times are below. The High Jump is the 
other event not included during the athletics carnival. 
This event is decided prior to the carnival during 
school time. In the coming weeks, boys interested in 
competing in either the 800m or the high jump will 
be asked to write their name on the sports notice 
board in the age group that they turn this calendar 
year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Term 2 – High Jump Prelims (rooftop recess) 
16 June – 12/13 years 
18 June – 11 years 
23 June – 10 years 
25 June – 8/9 years 
 
Term 2 – 800m Prelims (senior school before sport) 
22 June – 12/13 and 11 years 
24 June – 10 and 8/9 years 
 
Wyvern School Holiday Sport Camps 
Information on upcoming holiday sport camps can be 
found in the bookcase at Wyvern front reception or 
on Spaces. They can all be found and viewed in the 
Wyvern Sport Page, in the “More” tab under “Holiday 
Sport Flyers” 
 
Flyers 
The following flyers are available on Newington 
Spaces and can also be collected from the display 
unit near the front office. 
 

• Swim Squad 
 

• Football Skills Years 3 – 6 
 

• Rugby Skills Years 3 – 6 
 

• School Holiday Sport camps 
 
2015 Bayrun Registration 
Wyvern boys can enter in the 2015 Bayrun to be held 
on Sunday 2nd of August. As part of the 2km event, 
schools can form teams to compete in the Primary 
School Challenge. In the 2013 Bayrun, Wyvern were 
named "fastest school in the west"  
 
The website link is below for those boys interested in 
competing at the event. 
 
Register here http://www.bayrun.com.au/ 
 

• Just follow the instructions to register. When 
asked click on - I'm a participant 

 

• Then when it asks if you are part of a team 
click – NO 

 

• After entering your details it will ask what 
event you are participating in. Here you 
should enter the 2km Primary Schools 
Challenge event. When prompted 
enter Newington College Wyvern Prep from 
the drop down list of schools.  If you are 
asked for a password to register please enter 
“Wyvern” 

 
A trophy and a prize of $300 will go to the school 
with the fastest aggregate time. Any number of 
students can enter but only the first 3 will be 
included in the total. There is no requirement to 
enter a special team, but they all need to put in the 

same “team name” on the second page of the 
registration. 
 
If you register on-line early you will be sent your race 
bib, with timing chip attached in the mail.  Then all 
you have to do is turn up on the day, and walk or run 
and have fun! 
  
Further information on the schools event can be 
found in the following link   
http://www.bayrun.com.au/2km/ 
 
Shining Stars 
 

• Congratulations to Nick Venetoulis on his 
successful season in Nippers. In the 
results/awards for the U10's Bronte Nippers 
Club Championships Nicholas was awarded 
Water Champion for his first place in the 
swim and second place in the surf board 
race. Overall, he came 2nd in the Club 
Championship. 
 

• Congratulations to Henry Isherwood, Matthew 
Torrible and Thomas Blanken who recently 
formed a Wyvern team to run in the 10/11 
Years ‘Mini Mos Marathon’ with the boys 
finishing in the top 10 places. Henry 
Isherwood in 4th, Matthew Torrible in 5th and 
Thomas Blanken in 9th place. The Wyvern 
team came 2nd overall. Well done boys!  
 

 
 

• If your son has had some successful sporting 
achievements outside of school, I would love 
to hear from you. They can be shared with 
the Wyvern community through this “Shining 
Stars” section of the Wyvern. 
 
 
 

http://www.bayrun.com.au/
http://www.bayrun.com.au/2km/


 
 
Coming Up 
 

• Monday 22 June – Athletics trials continue 
 

• Saturday 18 July – Round 7 winter sport 
 

• Tuesday 28 July – FUTSAL State 
Championships 
 

• Newington Preparatory School Inter-house 
Athletics carnival 5 August – SOPAC 

 
    
Neil Brunton 
Newington College – Wyvern Sportsmaster 
  


